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Lo, Wai-yee

From: Environment and Protection

Sent: 11 October 2012 08:06

To: Lo, Wai-yee

Subject: FW: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP

 
 

From: Adrian.Adolphus@met.pnn.police.uk [mailto:Adrian.Adolphus@met.pnn.police.uk]  

Sent: 10 October 2012 17:18 
To: adil_22@hotmail.co.uk 

Cc: Patel, Yogini; Environment and Protection; Nicola.McDonald@met.police.uk; Nick.Mortimer@met.police.uk 
Subject: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP 

 
Dear Messrs Ali, 
  
Thank you for the response below, unfortuantely the high strength alcohol causes one of the main problems we have 
in this borough and is one of the conditions I will not compromise on. Perhaps this is best if left to go to a council 
hearing to determine your application. 
  
Yours sincerely 
  

  
Adrian Adolphus  
Licensing Sergeant PS10QK  
Wembley Police Station  
603 Harrow Road  
Wembley  
HA0 2HH  
T:020 8733 3206  
M:07776 462 611  
Int: 743206  
E-Mail: adrian.adolphus@met.police.uk  
Follow Brent police on twitter via : @MPSBrent  
 
  

 

From: adil ali [mailto:adil_22@hotmail.co.uk]  
Sent: 08 October 2012 20:37 

To: Adolphus Adrian - QK 
Subject: RE: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP 

 

 
Dear  Mr Adolphus I am writing the e-mail in regarding the variation of the licence. We accept all the the 

conditions but we do not agree to the condition that we cannot sell beer above 5.5% as this will cause our 
customers being in a altercation with us as they do not understand us removing them from our selection of 

beers. Please could you re think  this condition and we will adhere to all the other conditions you have asked 
of us.  

 

 
Thankyou 

 
Yours Sincerely  
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Mr Amjad Ali & Mr kamran Ali  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Subject: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP 
Date: Fri, 5 Oct 2012 21:43:51 +0100 

From: Adrian.Adolphus@met.police.uk 
To: Yogini.Patel@brent.gov.uk; adil_22@hotmail.co.uk; environmentandprotection@brent.gov.uk 

Dear Mr Ali, 
  
is there any response to my E-mail below. It is likely that this case will be listed for a hearing in the next few 
weeks and it would be good if we could agree this before hand. 
  

Adrian Adolphus  
Licensing Sergeant PS10QK  
Wembley Police Station  
603 Harrow Road  
Wembley  
HA0 2HH  
T:020 8733 3206  
M:07776 462 611  
Int: 743206  
E-Mail: adrian.adolphus@met.police.uk  
Follow Brent police on twitter via : @MPSBrent  

  

 

From: Adolphus Adrian - QK  

Sent: 28 September 2012 16:17 

To: 'adil ali' 
Cc: environmentandprotection@brent.gov.uk; McDonald Nicola - QK; Mortimer Nick - QK 

Subject: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP 

Dear Sirs, 
  
I would consider the variation to 12.30am but would require the following conditions to be added to 
the licence: 
  

The conditions that Police require to be added to the Premises Licence are listed below: 
  

                CCTV shall be installed to Home Office Guidance standards and maintained in a good working condition and 
recordings shall be kept for 31 days and shall be made available to police and authorised officers from 
responsible authorities if requested. 

  

                A CCTV camera shall be installed to cover the entrance of the premises. 
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                                A “Challenge 25” policy shall be adopted and adhered to. 
  

                No high strength beers, lagers, and ciders above 5.5% ABV shall be stocked. 
  

                A clear and unobstructed view into the premises shall be maintained at all times. 
                 
                The following crime prevention measures shall be implemented: 

•         A time delay safe with deposit slot and anti fishing mechanisms must be used at the counter till area 

•         Regular robbery awareness and cash minimisation training shall be given to all staff. 
  

                An incident log shall be kept at the premises, and made available for inspection on request to an authorised 
officer of Brent Council or the Police, which will record the following: 

(a)  all crimes reported to the venue 
(b)  all ejections of patrons 
(c)  any complaints received 
(d)  any incidents of disorder 
(e)  all seizures of drugs or offensive weapons 

(f)  any faults in the CCTV system or searching equipment or  
     scanning equipment 

(g)  any refusal of the sale of alcohol 
(h) any visit by a relevant authority or emergency service.  

  

         
        A refusal book detailing date and time of the refused sale and the name of the person refusing the sale 
shall be kept and maintained and made available for inspection. 
  

        A personal licence holder fluent in English shall be present on the premises and supervise the sale of 
alcohol throughout the permitted hours for the sale of alcohol. 

  

                A copy of the premises licence summary including the hours which licensable activities are permitted shall be 
visible from the outside of each entrance to the premises. 

  

                A suitable intruder alarm with panic button shall be fitted and maintained. 
  

Please consider the above, if you were to agree these conditions with a close of 12.30am I would be in a position to 
remove the police representation. 

  

Yours sincerely 
  

Adrian Adolphus  
Licensing Sergeant PS10QK  
Wembley Police Station  
603 Harrow Road  
Wembley  
HA0 2HH  
T:020 8733 3206  
M:07776 462 611  
Int: 743206  
E-Mail: adrian.adolphus@met.police.uk  
Follow Brent police on twitter via : @MPSBrent  

  

 

From: adil ali [mailto:adil_22@hotmail.co.uk]  
Sent: 24 September 2012 21:10 

To: Adolphus Adrian - QK 
Cc: environmentandprotection@brent.gov.uk; McDonald Nicola - QK; Mortimer Nick - QK 

Subject: RE: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP 
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We would like 12:30 am please to assist late customers as we close up. This is to avoid any 

trouble as some customers do not understand when we turn away their custom.  
 

Best wishes 
 

 

Mr Amjad Ali & Mr Kamran Ali  
 

 

Subject: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP 

Date: Fri, 21 Sep 2012 22:28:44 +0100 

From: Adrian.Adolphus@met.police.uk 
To: adil_22@hotmail.co.uk 

CC: environmentandprotection@brent.gov.uk; Nicola.McDonald@met.police.uk; 
Nick.Mortimer@met.police.uk 

Dear Sirs, 
  
As discussed with my colleague on the phone on the 8th August, midnight is the latest I 
would consider. Please let me know your decision as this will soon be set for a Licensing 
hearing. 
  
Any problems please call me. 
  
Yours sincerely 
   
Adrian Adolphus  
Licensing Sergeant PS10QK  
Wembley Police Station  
603 Harrow Road  
Wembley  
HA0 2HH  
T:020 8733 3206  
M:07776 462 611  
Int: 743206  
E-Mail: adrian.adolphus@met.police.uk  
Follow Brent police on twitter via : @MPSBrent  

  

 

From: adil ali [mailto:adil_22@hotmail.co.uk]  
Sent: 20 September 2012 12:08 

To: Adolphus Adrian - QK 

Subject: RE: Londis, 173-175 Edgware Road, NW9 6LP 

 

MR KAMRAN ALI & MR AMJAD ALI T/AS LONDIS COLINDALE 
 

173-175 EDGWARE ROAD, 

 
COLINDALE 

 
LONDON 

 

NW9 6LP  
 

CONTACT NUMBER 0208 2054026 
 

 
20/09/2012 
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Dear Mr Adolphus I am writing the e-mail in regarding the variation of the licence. 

We applied to open till 3 am. We did not receive  any objections from the local 
businesses or from the local residents and the general public. We have contacted 

yourself on a numerous occasions and we have discussed that there is a anti 

social problem in the area and that was the reason the extension was not being 
granted. 

 
 

We have decided if we could trade till 1 am that would be sufficient for us as it is 

very difficult to do business as there is a lot of competition in the local area and we 
need to be open for a few hours extra.  

 
 

Yours Sincerely  
 

 

Mr AMJAD ALI & MR KAMRAN ALI 

Total Policing is the Met's commitment to be on the  streets and in your communities to 
catch offenders, prevent crime and support victims.  We are here for London, working 
with you to make our capital safer.  

  

 
Consider our environment - please do not print this email unless absolutely necessary. 

 
NOTICE - This email and any attachments may be confidential, subject to copyright and/or 
legal privilege and are intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you have 
received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system.  To avoid 
incurring legal liabilities, you must not distribute or copy the information in this email without 
the permission of the sender. MPS communication systems are monitored to the extent 
permitted by law.  Consequently, any email and/or attachments may be read by monitoring 
staff. Only specified personnel are authorised to conclude any binding agreement on behalf 
of the MPS by email. The MPS accepts no responsibility for unauthorised agreements 
reached with other employees or agents.  The security of this email and any attachments 
cannot be guaranteed. Email messages are routinely scanned but malicious software 
infection and corruption of content can still occur during transmission over the Internet. Any 
views or opinions expressed in this communication are solely those of the author and do not 
necessarily represent those of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS).  
  
Find us at: 
Facebook: Facebook.com/metpoliceuk 

Twitter: @metpoliceuk 

Total Policing is the Met's commitment to be on the  streets and in your communities to catch 
offenders, prevent crime and support victims. We ar e here for London, working with you to make our 
capital safer.  
 

  
Consider our environment - please do not print this email unless absolutely necessary. 

 
NOTICE - This email and any attachments may be confidential, subject to copyright and/or legal privilege and 
are intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you have received this email in error, please notify 
the sender and delete it from your system.  To avoid incurring legal liabilities, you must not distribute or copy 
the information in this email without the permission of the sender. MPS communication systems are 
monitored to the extent permitted by law.  Consequently, any email and/or attachments may be read by 
monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are authorised to conclude any binding agreement on behalf of the 
MPS by email. The MPS accepts no responsibility for unauthorised agreements reached with other 
employees or agents.  The security of this email and any attachments cannot be guaranteed. Email 
messages are routinely scanned but malicious software infection and corruption of content can still occur 
during transmission over the Internet. Any views or opinions expressed in this communication are solely those 
of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS).  
  
Find us at: 
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Facebook: Facebook.com/metpoliceuk  
Twitter: @metpoliceuk 

Total Policing is the Met's commitment to be on the  streets and in your communities to catch offenders , 
prevent crime and support victims. We are here for London, working with you to make our capital safer.  

  
Consider our environment - please do not print this email unless absolutely necessary. 
NOTICE - This email and any attachments may be confidential, subject to copyright and/or legal privilege and are 
intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
and delete it from your system.  To avoid incurring legal liabilities, you must not distribute or copy the information in 
this email without the permission of the sender. MPS communication systems are monitored to the extent permitted 
by law.  Consequently, any email and/or attachments may be read by monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are 
authorised to conclude any binding agreement on behalf of the MPS by email. The MPS accepts no responsibility for 
unauthorised agreements reached with other employees or agents.  The security of this email and any attachments 
cannot be guaranteed. Email messages are routinely scanned but malicious software infection and corruption of 
content can still occur during transmission over the Internet. Any views or opinions expressed in this communication 
are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS).  
  
Find us at: 
Facebook: Facebook.com/metpoliceuk  
Twitter: @metpoliceuk 


